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From the Pastor: On Death, Burial and Resurrection 
 
 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 

The resurrection of Jesus Christ from the dead is the pinnacle of our 
Christian joy because death is so terrible and repulsive.  To put it 
another way, the wretched reality of death is the backdrop to the 
victorious joy of life in the resurrection.  We must understand death 
scripturally if we are to rightly perceive the grandeur of the resurrection. 
Understanding death rightly may seem simple, but the world and our 
culture has foisted upon us perspectives on death that are not sound. 
Too often, Christians have bought into such erroneous perspectives on 
death, and the Church has even caved a bit in how we speak and act 
about death and resurrection – especially in regard to the funeral rite 
and burial.  
 

To help us think and confess rightly on these matters, I here offer the 
words of Dr. Martin Luther from his Preface to the Burial Hymns of 1542:  
 

“We Christians, who have been redeemed from eternal death and the 
wrath of God by the dear blood of the Son of God, should by faith train 
and accustom ourselves to despise death and to regard it as a deep, 
strong, and sweet sleep, to regard the coffin as nothing but paradise 
and the very bosom of our Lord Christ, and the grave as nothing but a 
soft couch or sofa, which it really is in the sight of God; for He says in 
John 11, ‘Our friend Lazarus has fallen asleep,’ and in Matthew 9, ‘The 
girl is not dead but sleeping.’ 
 

“Thus, too, St. Paul in 1 Corinthians 15 bans from his sight every ugly 
aspect of death in our mortal body and brings to the fore a wholly 
delightful and joyous picture of life when he says: ‘What is sown is 
perishable, what is raised is imperishable… It is sown in weakness, it is 
raised in power.  It is sown a natural body, it is raised a spiritual body.’  
 

“Accordingly… we do not want our churches to be houses of wailing and 
places of mourning any longer, but Koemeteria (cemeteries) as the old 
fathers were wont to call them, that is, dormitories and resting places. 
 

“Nor do we sing any dirges or doleful songs over our dead and at the 
grave, but comforting hymns of the forgiveness of sins, of rest, sleep, 
life, and of the resurrection of departed Christians so that our faith may 
be strengthened and the people be moved to true devotion. 
 

“For it is meet and right that we should conduct these funerals with 
proper decorum in order to honor and praise that joyous article of faith, 
namely, the resurrection of the dead, and in order to defy Death, that 
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terrible foe who so shamefully and in so many horrible ways goes on to 
devour us.  
 

“Thus the holy patriarchs, Abraham, Isaac, Jacob, Joseph, and others, 
conducted their burials with much splendor and left explicit directions 
concerning them. Later the kings of Judah made a great show and 
pomp over the dead with costly incense and all sorts of rare and 
precious spices, all of which was done to spite the stinking and 
shameful Death and to praise and confess the resurrection of the dead 
and thus comfort the sad and the weak in faith. 
 

“Here also belong the traditional Christian burial rites, such as that the 
bodies are carried in state, beautifully decked, and sung over, and that 
tombstones adorn their graves. All this is done so that the article of the 
resurrection may be firmly implanted in us. For it is our lasting, blessed, 
and eternal comfort and joy against death, hell, devil and every woe.” 
(Luther’s Works, American Edition, Volume 53, Fortress Press 1965, pp. 326-7)  
 

Have we lost that which Luther speaks of - this right sense of death, 
burial and resurrection?  Why are we so quick to abandon the Church’s 
historic funeral rite in favor of a “celebration of life?”  Why are more and 
more “funerals” being held at the funeral home rather than the sanctuary 
where the deceased formerly received Christ regularly in Word and 
Sacrament?  Why do we burn and pulverize (cremate) our dead rather 
than carrying their bodies “in state, beautifully decked and sung over?”  
Maybe it is time for us to rethink such things and to be honest about 
how and in what ways our increasingly secular culture has affected us.   
 

Everything we do confesses something.  Let us take hold of eternal life 
to which we were called and make the good confession (1 Tim 6:12). 

 
In the bond of faith, 
 

Pastor Menet 
 

Grace Alone, Faith Alone, Christ Alone, Scripture Alone, and 
to God Alone be the Glory!” 

 

Worship Schedule: Sundays @          9:30 a.m. 

Holy Communion is served every Sunday. 
 

Bible Study Schedule            Sundays 10:45 a.m. 

 New time on Wednesdays:             Wednesdays 10:00 a.m. 

No Sunday School classes in August until the 27th when we resume for 
2017-18. Adult Bible Study will meet each Sunday. 
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Office hours:  
Monday, Wednesday- Friday  9:00 a.m. to noon 
 

Pastor Menet’s cell phone # 847-951-5252 
His email address is pdm52@mchsi.com 
 
 

Web site: www.faithupontherock.com Check it out.   

LISTEN TO SERMONS PREVIOUSLY RECORDERED. 
If you have ideas of things you would like to see on it, send them to Kie. 
FAITHLUTH@aol.com 
 

 

 CHILDREN IN WORSHIP 
We know children can be a handful in a worship service. We believe 

God wants your children to be part of the 

worship time and so do we.     

        You can begin training them as soon 

as they can sit by themselves. To help you, 

here are some suggestions. First - Worship 

with them, teaching them the pattern of 

worship. Folding hands during prayers is a 

good place to begin and standing when the 

congregation does. As they get older teach 

them to follow the service in the hymnal or 

with a large print bulletin. Teach them the 

hymns so they can sing with you. During the 

sermon, let them color or play quietly. 

         And finally – they are children and will 

not be perfect. We expect an occasional 

“melt down” so hang in there. There is a cry room where you can sit and 

listen to the service till your child calms down. You can take your bulletin 

with you and follow along and you can even see the service through the 

large window looking in to the sanctuary. 
 

HOSPITAL STAY- Pastor Menet does make it a priority to visit the 

hospitals. However, the hospital will not call us to let us know when one 
of our members is admitted. If you know ahead of time that you are 
going to be hospitalized, please indicate that on your record of 
fellowship or speak with Pastor. If you are admitted suddenly, call or 
have a friend or relative call the church office, 236-1771, or Pastor 
Menet’s cell phone, 847-951-5252, for you. 
 

http://www.faithupontherock.com/
mailto:FAITHLUTH@aol.com
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OFFICIAL ACTS in MAY 
Funeral : Searle White, May 4 
Transfer Out:  Rich Calvert to Our Redeemer, Independence 
  Sarah Dawson, Dani & Joey Reiners to College Hill   
Birth: Titus Lucas Tanney born to Lucas and Leah on May 10.  
Baptism: scheduled for May 28 
 

NO NEW Addresses this month:  
Please email, faithluth@aol.com, or call, 236-1771, with any 

changes in your phone or address.  I am working on a new 
directory.  Thank you, Kie 

 

Remember Our Shut-Ins: 
Steve Boyken and Kathy Boyken,  

Sunset Nursing, 235 N Mill St., P.O Box 383, Denver, IA 50622, 
Kathy: 984-5092 

Ardie Holmes, 2104 Parrish, Cedar Falls 50613 
Leona Jeanne Perkins, 203 Lake St., Cedar Falls   50613 
Bill & Eddie Swaim, 312 Southbrooke Drive #43 Friendship Village  
Gleneva Wardius, Bickford Cottages, 5101 University Ave.,  #137, 

 
 CHURCH LIBRARY and Cry Room  

  Do you have experience in library 
shelving?  The books in the library really need 
to be organized and the shelves labeled. If you 
can help with this, please talk to Kie. There are 
also many pamphlets written by the late Dr. 
A.L. Barry. These pamphlets cover many 
topics that you may have questions about. 
Please stop in and browse. You can take the 
pamphlets for yourself and also to share with 

friends that may have questions.  
 

WOMEN OF FAITH met May 9th with 8 members present. 

Hostesses were Harriet DeBolt and Bev Johnson. A huge thank you to 
Pastor Menet for leading us in a Bible study from Luke 24. Women of 
Faith will be purchasing an AED machine for the church in the near 
future. We will also be providing treats for adult Bible study on Sundays 
June 18 and July 16th. Our next meeting will be June 13th, 6:30 p.m. at 
the church. This is our annual salad supper, everyone to bring a salad 
and the recipe to share. We hope to have a good turnout. All women are 
invited to join us. 

mailto:faithluth@aol.com
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ORPHAN GRAIN TRAIN  
Relief for Human Need Worldwide 

Orphan Grain Train 
Central Iowa Branch 

302 Bevin St., Clemons, Iowa 50051 
 

SUNDAY SCHOOL  
Summer! A new season long awaited by most of us. A time of more 

relaxation, travel, perhaps less rigorous routines and enjoying the 

beauty of the great outdoors. God graciously provides what we need at 

just the right time. He never stops loving, forgiving and caring for us. His 

love is endless! Let us always pray, praise, and give thanks. Each day is 

a gift from our good and gracious God. As summer brings enjoyment to 

all of us, be faithful; keep in the Word and worship. It is what is needed 

for our faith to stay strong for whatever the seasons of life may bring 
 

“Fill us each morning with Your constant love that we may sing and be 

glad all our life.”  Psalm 90:14 
 

Join Sunday School classes throughout June and July, as well as Adult 
Bible Study. 
 

SCHEDULE FOR JUNE AND JULY 
June 4: NO classes due to Confirmation breakfast.  
June 11: Rebekah serves at the well 
June 18: Jacob’s Death & Burial, Genesis 49:29-50:14 
June 25: Workers build the Temple, 1 Kings 5-6 
 

July 2: Jehoash Repairs the Temple, 2 Kings 12:1-16 
July 9: Dorcas, the Mercy Workers, Acts 9:36-42 
July 16: Soldiers Protect Paul, Acts 21:26-36 
July 23: Timothy is Taught, 2 Timothy 1:1-7 
July 30: Titus the Pastor, Titus 1:1-21 
 

If you are willing to help with snacks and teaching during the summer, 

please contact Deb or Vickey Smith. Working together, we continue to 

grow in the faith we believe and confess. Thank you for your continued 

support for our students and staff through prayer and encouragement. 
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CONFIRMATION AND WEDNESDAY CLASSES 
      

Planning for the fall will be taking place this summer. Any suggestions, 
questions or concerns, please contact Pastor Menet, Deb or Vickey 
Smith. Watch for information in August about resuming for the fall. 
 “Be faithful, even to the point of death, and I will give you the crown of life.”  

Revelation 2:10b 
 

Please note  – Confirmation Breakfast for our confirmands and their families 
will be held on Sunday June 4, 8:00 -9:00 a.m. in the parish hall. As in the 
past, we will not be having Sunday school or Bible study due to breakfast 
and confirmation. 
 

Anyone interested in helping with the breakfast, please contact Deb or 
Vickey Smith. Volunteers to help with food, set up, serve and clean up 
would be much appreciated. Thank you in advance for supporting this event 
for our confirmands. 

 

YOUTH NEWS 

There was an exploratory meeting on May 22 at Grace Lutheran Church 
to discuss the possibility of having a monthly circuit-wide youth 
gathering beginning in the Fall. Pastor Menet and Paul Simmer were in 
attendance at the meeting and are excited about the possibility of all the 
youth (grades 6-12) of our circuit getting together for learning, fun and 
fellowship. These monthly gatherings (probably on a Sunday evening) 
would be in addition to our usual Wednesday evening youth group at 
Faith. Please continue to watch the Sunday bulletin and monthly 
newsletter for more information.  
 

 Camp Io-Dis-E-Ca  
Registration is now open for our 2017 Summer Program, Not Ashamed. 
There are programs brochures and posters by the Sunday school rooms 
and snack table. 
       Family’s First Camper is a way in which children from new families 
are able to attend at a reduced rate for their first camp experience.  
       Every year we offer our camp as a great place for youth of all ages 
to socialize, take part in daily activities, and grow in their faith with the 
Lord. Our daily schedules will keep the campers busy all day followed by 
a wonderful time of evening fellowship. Campers are given an 
opportunity to begin and end each day with the Word of God and prayer, 
learn more about Jesus Christ through Bible study, make lasting 
Christian friendships, sing camp songs, learn a variety of recreation 
skills, and enjoy their favorite all-camp games. Some of the activities our 
campers enjoy include horseback riding, swimming, hiking, sports 
activities, and having time to meet new friends. 
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Congratulations to Matt Dalluge on his 

graduation from Valley Lutheran High. 
No other graduations were reported to the office. If 
you had a student graduate from High School or 
College, please call the office, 236-1771. Thanks 
 

 

High School students please see the opportunity below: 
 

FORT WAYNE, Ind. (CTSFW)—Check out the upcoming events 

offered by Concordia Theological Seminary (CTSFW), 6600 N. Clinton 
Street, Fort Wayne, Indiana.  For additional information concerning all 
events, please go to www.ctsfw.edu or phone 260.452.2100. Please 
note that all times for campus events are Eastern Time. 
 

Registration Now Open for Christ Academy High School (CAHS) 
and Phoebe Academy High School (PAHS) 2017.  
 

Phoebe Academy—High School, June 18–25, provides an opportunity 
for high school women to learn about the vocation of deaconess from a 
theological perspective. The schedule for the event and the registration 
form can be found at www.ctsfw.edu/PAHS. Email 
PhoebeAcademy@ctsfw.edu or phone 800.481.2155 for additional 
information. 
 

Christ Academy—High School, June 18–July 1. For two weeks each 
summer, high- school-aged men of The Lutheran Church—Missouri 
Synod are offered the opportunity to delve deeper into their faith, enjoy 
the seminary experience and make friendships that will last a lifetime 
while attending Christ Academy—High School.  Information concerning 
the registration process can be found at www.ctsfw.edu/ChristAcademy. 
Email ChristAcademy@ctsfw.edu or 800.481.2155 for additional 
information. 
 
 

WD OETTING SCHOLARSHIP:  Applicants must be a member of a 
Lutheran Church Missouri Synod congregation within IDE. Each 
applicant must be a high school graduate (or will graduate this 
spring) who has been enrolled and accepted at any Synodical Training 
School and who is preparing for full time professional work in the 
Lutheran Church Missouri Synod. Each applicant must show a need for 
financial assistance.  
Deadline is June 1! 
 

http://my.ctsfw.edu/page.redir?target=http%3a%2f%2fwww.ctsfw.edu&srcid=22119&srctid=1&erid=2417835&trid=7814abd0-b79d-4c89-8f46-0c21b271972f
http://my.ctsfw.edu/page.redir?target=http%3a%2f%2fwww.ctsfw.edu%2fPAHS&srcid=22119&srctid=1&erid=2417835&trid=7814abd0-b79d-4c89-8f46-0c21b271972f
http://my.ctsfw.edu/page.redir?target=http%3a%2f%2fwww.ctsfw.edu%2fPAHS&srcid=22119&srctid=1&erid=2417835&trid=7814abd0-b79d-4c89-8f46-0c21b271972f
mailto:PhoebeAcademy@ctsfw.edu
http://my.ctsfw.edu/page.redir?target=http%3a%2f%2fwww.ctsfw.edu%2fChristAcademy&srcid=22119&srctid=1&erid=2417835&trid=7814abd0-b79d-4c89-8f46-0c21b271972f
http://my.ctsfw.edu/page.redir?target=http%3a%2f%2fwww.ctsfw.edu%2fChristAcademy&srcid=22119&srctid=1&erid=2417835&trid=7814abd0-b79d-4c89-8f46-0c21b271972f
mailto:ChristAcademy@ctsfw.edu
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June Anniversaries 
 1 Mike & Vickey Smith (44) 

 6 Jim & Rebecca Dalluge (25) 

 9 Lucas & Leah Tanney (5) 

 11 Scott & Jennifer Holman (23) 

 12 Bill & Eddie Swaim (68) 

 23 Shawn & Tim Craigo (14)   

  26 Gene & Beverly Johnson (57) 

 28 Les & Brenda Douglass (31) 

 29 Justin & Nicole Riggins (2)  

 

June Birthdays 
1    Deb Dalluge 

2    Sara Brackin, Michelle Finger 

 3 Kevin Frost 

 5 Keith Galloway, Travis Klima 

 6 Abriella Negus, Jeffrey Oltmann,  

 7 Mike Smith 

 8 Anthony Holman 

 9 Sean Hewitt 

 10 Rebecca Ehlert  

 11 Debra Oltmann 

 12 Gleneva Wardius 

 13 Brayden Hinz 

 14 Sandra Galle 

 15 Hunter Brackin, Josh Crawford 

 19 Roger Gerholdt, Christine Holman, Hannah Menet 

 21 Nick Craigo, Sandy Walker,  

 22 Candy Diercks 

 23 Traci Hewitt, Carrie Menet 

 25 Diane High 

 26 Parker Chidester 

  

Do you have information that you would like to share with the 

congregation? Please bring it or e-mail it to the office, 
Faithluth@aol.com, by June 16 to be included in the July Newsletter. 
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FINANCIAL STEWARDSHIP FOR APRIL 
Giving back as we’ve been blessed! 
Total undesignated.     $18,238.30 

Required to meet budget        $18,456.20 

Status (offerings compared to budget) 
         - $          2.00    

Year To Date                       + $      865.00 

 

 

 
 

 
 

Creation Museum/Ark 
Encounter Bus Trip  Everyone should 

go at least once in their lifetime. A bus trip is 
planned for Monday, July 31- August 4.  The 
bus will leave from Trinity Lutheran in Vinton at 
7:00 a.m.  At this time there are still seats 
available. 

 

The trip includes the bus ride and bus driver’s tip   
Supper at the Golden Corral Monday Evening 
Four nights at the Holiday Inn 
Breakfast every morning at the Holiday Inn 
A two day ticket into the Creation Museum,  
A ticket to the Star Gazer Theater 
A ticket to a workshop at the Creation Museum 
A ticket into the Ark Encounter 
       

We travel I-80 to I-74 in Illinois. We educate people on why the Creation 
Museum and Ark were built and the struggles involved. We stop at Market 
Place Mall in Champaign, IL for a noon lunch break. 
We spend Tuesday and Wednesday at the Creation Museum and Thursday 
at the Ark. In the evening we try to plan something fun to do. Friday August 
4

th
 we travel home. 

 

The cost of the trip is  
Single occupancy $860.00  Double occupancy $605.00 
Triple occupancy $515.00 Quad occupancy $470.00 
        If you want information regarding this great trip contact Ellen Bauer 806 
Juhl Ave. Waverly, IA  50677. ellen.bauer@mchsi.com   319-352-5435 
 
 

 

mailto:ellen.bauer@mchsi.com
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We continue to uplift three missionary families :  

 Rev. David Preus and family in the Dominican Republic , David 

plants new churches in this country. He forms and develops groups of 
believers into mature, self-sustaining and self-replicating congregations 
through Word and Sacrament ministry. He also helps with theological 
education as needed and works with local deaconesses in their mercy care 

ministries throughout the country. lcms.org/Preus  

Rev. Mi cah Wildauer and family in Togo  In this role, Micah teaches 

courses in Lutheran theology at The Centre Luthérien d’Etudes 
Théologiques (CLET), or Lutheran Center for Theological Studies, in 
Dapaong, Togo, West Africa. CLET is the seminary of the Lutheran Church 
of Togo (ELT). He also teaches some distance learning and continuing 
education courses throughout Francophone West Africa as needed. In 
addition to his teaching responsibilities, he coordinates visiting professors to 

CLET. lcms.org/Wildauer,  See News article with photo on Bulletin Board 

David and Valerie Federwitz ,  serving in Ghana since 2003. NEW: 

Dear Friends and Family, 
          Thank you for your constant prayers for our family.  We are a month 
away from leaving Ghana for the US.  We plan to be in the US for a full 
year, sharing with all of you what God is doing in West Africa through our 
partnership together in the body of Christ.  Our Fall speaking schedule is 
coming together quite well.  However, it is still NOT too late to contact us if 
you want us to speak at your church, Bible study, small group, or meet 
individually with you in your home.   
I thought my travel before heading to the US was complete after I returned 
a few weeks ago from Nigeria.  Not so.  Tomorrow I go to Liberia for a few 
days of discussions and meetings with our partners there.  I hope to be 
back home on Thursday morning, if all goes as planned. 
          Please pray for Valerie and the kids as they wrap up the school year 
in the next few days.  We also ask that you pray for us as we pack and 
prepare to leave things here in Ghana for a full year. 
      Living in the HOPE of Christ’s Resurrection, 

David, for us all     LBT.org (Federwitz)  

There are newsletters from all three Missionaries on the bulletin board. 
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So many people do so much 

around our church that may go unnoticed. Here 
are some things that have been noticed: 
 

¶ Thank you to all who brought food and 
welcomed our newest members at the 
new member potluck. 

¶ Thanks to Gene Johnson and his 
grandson, Sam Maldonado, for 
mowing down the old garden weeds. 

¶ Thanks to Tonia Hansen for agreeing to be the VBS Director for 
Faith. 

 
 

If you have noticed something or someone that should be recognized, 
please notify Kie in the office, faithluth@aol.com 

 
 The Lutheran Hour-  

The Lutheran Hour can be heard each Sunday morning on the following 
stations:      6:30 a.m. on WMT 600 AM 

7:30 a.m. on KCHA 1580 AM 
 8:00 a.m. on KWAY 1470 AM 
9:30 a.m. on KXEL 1540 AM 

The Lutheran Hour also podcast their broadcast. For more information go to 
http://www.lhm.org/podcasts 
 

June 4, "Filled, to Overflow!" 
Lutheran Hour Speaker: Rev. Dr. Gregory Seltz 
Isolation, distraction, and pride can lead to spiritual numbness, but 
Jesus fills us with life that overflows to bless others. (John 7:37-39) 
 

June 11, "Never Alone" 
Lutheran Hour Speaker: Rev. Dr. Gregory Seltz 
You can be certain about the place to meet God, His plan of salvation, 
and His presence. (Matthew 28:16-20) 
 

June 18, "Look Back, See What God Has Done" 
Lutheran Hour Speaker: Rev. Dr. Gregory Seltz 
God not only kept His side of the bargain-- He kept our side of the 
bargain, too. (Exodus 19:2-8) 
 

June 25, "What God Says" 
Guest Speaker: Rev. Dr. Cameron MacKenzie 
Are you listening to what "they" say-- or what God says? (Isaiah 43:1-3) 
 

mailto:faithluth@aol.com
http://www.lhm.org/podcasts
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Word of Hop e  -  If you are in a crisis situation, have had an 
abortion, are pregnant right now, or have been hurt by 

someone, here you will find hope. Please contact Word of 
Hope at 888.217.8679;  help@word -of -hope.org . 

Mark Your Calendars! – Hope For Life – 2017 

Lutherans For Life Regional Conferences:  

Ft. Wayne, Indiana – Concordia Theological Seminary, September 16  

New Braunfels, Texas – Cross Lutheran Church, October 7 

Lincoln, Nebraska – Redeemer Lutheran Church, October 21  

Pekin, Illinois – St. John’s Lutheran Church, November 11  

“But in your hearts honor Christ the Lord as holy, always 
being prepared to make a defense to anyone who asks you 

for a reason for the hope that is in you; yet do it with 
gentleness and respect …” (1 Peter 3:15). 

 

Alter natives Pregnancy Center  
1006 Decathlon Dr. Waterloo, 50701 

Offering Christian Compassion, Counsel and Care 
for those facing an unexpected pregnancy.  

Call or text 319-525-2720 

 

Hurting from 
Abortion? 

 WORD of HOPE can 
help. 

www.word-of-hope.org 
 

CONFIDENTIAL  
CARING 

 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001yrkjNg7bl45d3W79WJAjOiA9pSozVAp4mI0VRDBiEl48No6B-_395hN29e1yKPQINIIeYKGWC8n7wfkdaSqyBuqLfv0p7_cinYCixqL0aacUZScqgYQEP3nE7wJ2tucaOrEivqkq_HKOwyODQ3Wol7ZDkaHMkjNmuQoUIeBUsJc7LPA0LXizgWBIagjDnNso&c=-g6gCSLbfmDnLqVpNbfWcwXh0YHsdAS49SToTv8i_bpKfJWlHnDWkg==&ch=LJVPhvY87N9P3HtYb-dblMJhq1aDc3pO4Wmtq7njHwAcO-7RgHVP6Q==
mailto:help@word-of-hope.org
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001yrkjNg7bl45d3W79WJAjOiA9pSozVAp4mI0VRDBiEl48No6B-_395sysRxUlmFhdCxXLfL4XB5FY6xwfnKwOtIYNAfhcugOAj-_VxrnHZAdu0zS0Ekikw21JBhG7H143mc2rpoSpRk1LQ2qM-Q8bc9DGL7iv7BxcPufe020Ye16hiMvtHT6U_Q==&c=-g6gCSLbfmDnLqVpNbfWcwXh0YHsdAS49SToTv8i_bpKfJWlHnDWkg==&ch=LJVPhvY87N9P3HtYb-dblMJhq1aDc3pO4Wmtq7njHwAcO-7RgHVP6Q==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001yrkjNg7bl45d3W79WJAjOiA9pSozVAp4mI0VRDBiEl48No6B-_395sysRxUlmFhdCxXLfL4XB5FY6xwfnKwOtIYNAfhcugOAj-_VxrnHZAdu0zS0Ekikw21JBhG7H143mc2rpoSpRk1LQ2qM-Q8bc9DGL7iv7BxcPufe020Ye16hiMvtHT6U_Q==&c=-g6gCSLbfmDnLqVpNbfWcwXh0YHsdAS49SToTv8i_bpKfJWlHnDWkg==&ch=LJVPhvY87N9P3HtYb-dblMJhq1aDc3pO4Wmtq7njHwAcO-7RgHVP6Q==
http://www.word-of-hope.org/
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²ƘŀǘΩǎ ƛƴ ŀ bŀƳŜΚ (Luke 20:34-38) by Rev. Michael Salemink 

My wife wouldn’t let me name our son “Judas.” And as much as I argued 
that this edgy appellation embodies my family’s Greek heritage and derives 
from one of Israel’s tribes—the Messiah’s own line!—she had it right. 
Christians don’t call their children Judas. We don’t want them following in 
Iscariot’s footsteps.  
    Judas Iscariot has the saddest story in all of Scripture. “‘I have sinned by 
betraying innocent blood.’ They said, ‘What is that to us? See to it yourself’ 
... and he went and hanged himself” (Matthew 27:4-5), “turned aside to go to 
his own place” (Acts 1:25b).  
    How Jesus must have grieved him. “I have no pleasure in the death of 
anyone, declares the Lord God” (Ezekiel 18:32)—not even the wicked 
(Ezekiel 18:23). God our Savior “desires all people to be saved and to come 
to the knowledge of the truth” (1 Timothy 2:4). Chosen above others and 
three years beloved, Jesus walked side by side and worked shoulder to 
shoulder with Judas. Yet God’s own life sacrificed, heart broken open, and 
love poured out did not prevail to save him. Surely His sorrow exceeded 
even His lament over Jerusalem’s rejection, “How often would I have 
gathered your children together as a hen gathers her brood under her 
wings, and you would not!” (Matthew 23:37), and eclipsed His ache at dear 
ones distancing themselves, “After this many of His disciples turned back 
and no longer walked with Him. So Jesus said to the Twelve, ‘Do you want 
to go away as well?’”(John 6:66-67).  
     If only Judas had acknowledged that even in death the Almighty undoes 
evil. Even delivering God’s Son into death doesn’t amount to an 
unforgivable sin. Jesus freely underwent punishment precisely to prevent it 
from falling upon anyone else. He suffered on purpose to intercede and 
atone for, to redeem and reconcile the very one who brought about His 
execution. “Father, forgive them, for they know not what they do” (Luke 

23:34a). Jesus hung so that Judas and every other sinner wouldn’t have to. 
As nobody’s good works can earn God’s compassion and salvation, so no 
one’s wrongdoings can ruin it. Had Judas’ regret given way to repentance, 
confessing complete weakness and abandoning even suicide as a last act 
of self-justification, he too would have beheld paradise that day and been 
welcomed into God’s gracious favor beside Jesus.  
    Abortion cannot cast anyone outside Christ’s mercy-reach. Suicide 
doesn’t lie beyond God’s absolving grasp. Adulterers, abusers, addicts, 
politicians, prostitutes, perverts, and even advocates of all the above have 
not committed unforgivable sins. Christ crucified, resurrected, reigning, and 
coming again means hope and healing for all sins and every single sinner, 
no matter how great. Satan’s fate only befalls the one who deliberately 
declines the Lord’s deliverance altogether. Judas’ place awaits only the one 
who persistently denies the Savior—and not because of the refusal’s 
magnitude but because of its nature, excluding oneself even though our 
Heavenly Father has declared pardon.  
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    You can’t make up for your misdeeds—and you don’t need to. He who 
created, redeemed, and called even Judas for eternal unity also arrived, 
died, and abides for you. In Christ God gives Himself and His whole 
kingdom for the guilty, the ungodly, the enslaved, and the enemy (Romans 

5:6-10). Whatever you have done or can’t do, He forgives—yes, even 
crimes against life. His grace makes you as precious as the unborn, as 
respected and protected as the infirm, as prized and praised as the angels 
and saints of heaven itself, and as dear and beloved as God’s own Son. 
Your life, impaired and uncomfortable and ugly as it may seem, is worth 
saving, worth having, worth living—if not to you, then still to our Lord God 
Almighty, and to His people. Here we stand, in Easter joy, for the wounded 
to have abundant, everlasting life. Lutherans For Life promises to proclaim 
it to everyone. Let us prove it to you. 

Lutheransforlife.org/media/life-news/ 

 

FAITH-VALLEY TUITION 
FUND Faith Evangelical Lutheran 

Church has had a long history of 
supporting Valley Lutheran School through 
treasure and talents.  In the near future, we 
will be holding meetings open to all to 

discuss how best we can support Valley as they and we grow. 
 

At this time, we would like to set up a donation fund to help defray tuition 
expenses for members that need it.  Each year, families that attend 
Valley are evaluated to determine scholarship and tuition assistance 
needs.  Association churches are 
contacted and asked to help as best 
we can with these tuition needs.  
 

If you would like to help, please let 
the church office know and we will 
keep you informed and coordinate 
with Valley.  To donate tuition 
assistance for students, simply 
designate your donation as Valley 
Tuition Fund and drop it in the plate 
on Sundays.  
 

If you have any questions, please 
contact Jeff Elbert. 
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WHERE CHRISTIANITY MEETS CULTURE 

 
 

  

Making the Case Conference 
Friday, June 9 and Saturday, June 10 in Collinsville, IL 

 

Good Shepherd Lutheran Church 
1300 Beltline Road 

Collinsville, IL 62234  
(15 miles east of St. Louis) 

 

LCMS President Matt Harrison 
 Making the Case for the Reformation's Relevancy 

 
  

Aaron Wolf of "Chronicles" magazine 
Making the Case for Natural Law 

 

Rev. Chris Rosebrough of "Fighting for the Faith" 
Making the Case Against Modern-Day Prophets & Apostles 

 
Rev. Todd Peperkorn of "I Trust When Dark My Road" 

Making the Case for a Lutheran View of Depression 
 

Terry Mattingly of "Get Religion" 
Making the Case for News Discernment 

 

Rev. Peter Bender of the Concordia Catechetical Academy 
Making the Case for Lutheran Piety 

 

Register 
www.issuesetc.org 

For more information 
(618) 223-8385 

  
  

The conference is $120 per registrant and includes three meals. 
 Attendance is limited to 400. 

 

http://issuesetc.org/wp-content/uploads/2011/07/business-cards-template.pdf
http://www.issuesetc.org/
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Valley Lutheran School 
4520 Rownd St., Cedar Falls 

                

www.vlscrusaders.org 

 
Phone: 319.266.4565  Fax 319.266.4054 

 
“The Nerve to Serve” Philippians 2:5-8 

 

SCHOOL THEME “RUN THE RACE” HEBREWS 12:1 

Therefore, since we are surrounded by such a great cloud of witnesses, let us 
throw off everything that hinders and the sin that so easily entangles. And let us 

run with perseverance the race marked out for us. 
  

WINDOW CLINGS We once again have window clings for your 

vehicle. We are selling them for $10 and you can buy them in the office. 
Sales will support our Athletic Department 
 

BEFORE/AFTERCARE We are looking for a new Childcare Coordinator 

for the 2017-18 school year. Must be dependable! For more information 

please contact Mr. L’Heureux at brian.lheureux@vlscrusaders.org. 
 

REFERRAL INCENTIVE Do you know someone who would like to learn 

more about the Valley Lutheran difference in education? Please share 
with them the school contact information to schedule a  
personal tour. If this family enrolls at Valley, you will receive a $200 
tuition credit! 
 

MOWERS NEEDED Valley needs volunteers to mow their property. If 
you are able to help it is on a rotation which usually means only once a 
month per person. If interested please call Jerry Walters at 266-3453. 
 

BEFORE/AFTERCARE We are looking for a new Childcare Coordinator 
for the 2017-18 school year. For more information please contact Mr. 
L’Heureux at brian.lheureux@vlscrusaders.org 
 

Immanuel Lutheran Church is looking for a PRESCHOOL 
TEACHER/DIRECTOR for Immanuel Lutheran Preschool to start 
August 1, 2017. Applicants should have a bachelor’s degree or higher 
degree in early childhood, child development, or elementary education 
(early childhood preferred) and hold a valid Iowa teaching license. 
Interested applicants should submit a resume to Melissa Lynch, Parish 
Administrator, Immanuel Lutheran Church, 4820 Oster Pkwy, Cedar 
Falls, IA  50613  or email their resume to . Deadline for submission is 
June 15, 2017.immanuelsecretary@hotmail.com 

http://www.vlscrusaders.org/
mailto:brian.lheureux@vlscrusaders.org
mailto:brian.lheureux@vlscrusaders.org
mailto:immanuelsecretary@hotmail.com

